
UNITED STATES 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001 

Mr. Sean Oehlbert 
(Acting) Policy Director 

November 8, 2018 

Office of Nonproliferation and Arms Control 
National Nuclear Security Administration 
U.S. Department of Energy 
1000 Independence Avenue, S.W . 
Washington , D.C. 20585 

Dear Mr. Oehlbert, 

Enclosed is an application (XSNM3806) , dated October 26, 2018, received by the U.S. Nuclear 
Regulatory Commission , from Thermo Fisher Scientific. The application requests the export of 
37 fission chambers containing high-enriched uranium for use in neutron flux monitoring 
systems at Kori (Units 3 and 4) , Shin Kori (Units 3-6) , Hanul (Units 1 and 2) , and Hanbit (Units 1 
and 2) , Nuclear Power Plants in the Republic of Korea . 

Assurances from the Republic of Korea that the material will be subject to all of the terms and 
conditions of an agreement for cooperation are required. Your assistance in obtaining the 
necessary assurances will be appreciated . 

Please note that the dollar amount on page one of the NRC Form 7 is proprietary information . 
The NRC will not include this information in the pub ·c record and requests that the Executive 
Branch agencies protect it as well. 
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